August 15th, 1922. George Moore, Esq., 41 Isabelle Street, Toronto, Ont. Dear Sir:-On my return to the City I found awaiting me your letter of July 26th, in which you do me the honour of asking me if I will be a patron of the Poppy Day campaign which the G.W.V.A. of the Toronto district intend to hold on Armistice Day. I shall be very pleased to have my name association with this effort and wish you all possible success. I believe that Armistice Day should belong exclusively to the soldiers and that funds raised on that day should be raised by the soldiers and devoted to helping unfortunate comrades and their families. With all good wishes for the success of the campaign, I am, Yours faithfully,